Friends General Conference Gathering 2015

Cullowhee, North Carolina
The theme of this year’s FGC Gathering was ‘Seeking Wholeness’.  FGC organizers provided an astonishing range of opportunities for acquiring knowledge, having fun, and connecting with other Friends.  I noticed about a dozen Canadian Friends at the Gathering.  While it was nice to see familiar faces, it didn’t take long to feel comfortable chatting with ‘strangers’.  I had a number of short but nourishing conversations with people at meal time and during small group gatherings.  Of the fifty morning workshops offered, I chose ‘Dance and Spirituality’.  Each day we would worship, learn, discuss, and dance.  

I regularly attended an outdoor Meeting for Worship with a handful of others between 6:30 a.m. and 7:30 a.m.  It was arranged by Quaker Earthcare Witness.  There were no mosquitos, and thus the experience was particularly delightful!

The afternoons were filled with field trips, singing, and special interest groups.  I took part in presentations on: Traveling Ministries; Growing our Meetings; the FGC Spiritual Deepening Program; Curious and Creative Concepts for Change; and, Transformative Justice with respect to incarceration.  I also went on several hikes and attended a Walt Whitman performance piece.  

The evening plenaries were a blessing.  Monday’s plenary was a moving presentation about the mass incarceration of young black men in the USA.  Wednesday we were graced with a concert by singer/songwriter Carrie Newcomer.  Thursday, Parker Palmer, with warmth and good humour, described how he became a Friend and cautioned us to continue to adhere to our testimonies and our ways.  On Friday, Dr. Tieraona Low Dog spoke about a holistic approach to well-being.

After the plenary sessions some Friends would gather for contra or folk dancing.  I joined in several times, and despite having to learn as I went, had a lot of fun!  

I came away from the Gathering with renewed enthusiasm for my Quaker family and for my work in the world.  I now understand what a varied and valuable resource FGC can be for our Canadian Meetings.  I’ll mention one example.  When I attended the ‘Grow our Meetings’ presentation, I learned that FGC has recently developed a workshop that will be taken ‘on the road’ when invited by a region of Meetings.  This effort grew out of the Quaker Quest program. The one-day workshop will focus on ‘Growing our Spirits / Growing our Presence / Growing our Quaker Community.’  I will approach my Monthly Meeting with the idea of arranging such a workshop in the Atlantic region.  I also plan to explore how movement might be another way to provide ministry during Meeting for Worship.

Thank you so much for providing funds to help me get to FGC this year.  Now that I have some sense of what the organization does, I feel better prepared to serve as a CYM representative. 

Linda Foy
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